
Thanks to Rep. Colleen Meyer
for speaking at our luncheon last month.

Colleen has represented District 47 for the past 14 

years with honesty and integrity.  She is currently 

minority floor speaker, and what a great job she 

does in letting the Dems know that what they are 

doing is  not in the best interest of the people of 

Hawaii.

Colleen has two grown children. She and her hus-

band, George, live in Kaneohe.

July 2008

Luncheon / Meeting  

July 3, 2008

 Waikiki Yacht Club
Waikiki

       
   11:00 A.M. Check In
   11:30 A.M. Meeting
   12:00 Noon Lunch         

Meal cost is $20.00   

Menu
Fresh Garden Salad

Chicken Marsala with 
Linguine

Sautéed Zucchini 

Garlic Bread

Coffee or Ice Tea

Chocolate Cake

Reservations/Cancellations

Jeannine Sills
595-5172

 dust@hawaii.rr.com

or
www.oahuleague.
homestead.com

Reservations/Cancellations 
must be made by June 
30th We are committed 
to pay for all lunches 
reserved, so  No Shows 
will be charged for their 
lunch.  Please - no walk-
ins.  

Oahu League of Republican Women Membership Application

Date_________    Birthday  Month _____  Day _____
Name_______________________________________
Address_____________________________________
City_______________________  Zip_____________
Telephone___________________ Fax ____________
E-mail Address________________________________
Dues  $20.00 Yearly  $200.00 Lifetime

Oahu League of Republican Women
725 Kapiolani Blvd. C-105
Honolulu  HI  96813

Mail your check to:

Oahu League of 
Republican Women

#C-105
725 Kapiolani Blvd. 
Honolulu  HI  96813

Or bring it to our next meeting

Upcoming Events

HRP Annual Golf Tournament,
 Friday, June 27, Ewa Beach Golf

Club – Contact Julie Lee at 384-4954

Dancing With the Stars
Friday, July 18, Dole Cannery Ballroom

contact Cathy Hayes at 593-8180

Republican National Convention
Minneapolis-St. Paul MN

Sept.. 1-4, 2008

O.L.R.W. Newsletter
Oahu League of Republican Women  

Carol Thomas, President • 808-261-1146 • kaneohecarol@hawaii.rr.com
Pam Smith, Editor • 808-398-5556 • pamsmith@hawaii.rr.com  

Reidar Akini -  ?   Ruth Terna - 1
Betty Viers - 2, Ione Gumpfer, Ann Ramsey - 4
Emily Auwae - 7, Judy Jordan - 11, Jackie 
Lowe - 12, Tanya Marie Bourgo, 
Miriam Hellreich - 13
Charles Balcher, 
Lillian Russell -16
Jane Au - 17
James Kuroiwa - 18
Rep. Barbara Marumoto - 21
Celyn Chong Kee, 
Anne Stevens - 28

Happy Birthday
July Babies

Mahalo To Our 
Hardworking 
Volunteers!

Mahalo to Carol 

Thomas, Ione 

Gumpfer, Jane Au 

and Jeri Jeffryes for 

spending a day at the 

Hawaii Republican  

Party headquarters 

wrapping team prizes 

and raffle items for the 

upcoming HRP Annual 

Golf Tournament.

See the back cover for 

details.

Happy Independence Day

House Minority Leader

Lynn Finnegan
Legislative Wrap Up

State House District 32
Lower Pearlridge / Aiea / Halawa, Pearl Harbor, Hickam, Foster 
Village, Mapunapuna, Moanalua Gardens
5th year in the State House of Representatives
Currently Minor Leader of the House



Call Bob or Paul to help.
Bob Kessler
Ph. 922-6188

Paul  Smith
Ph. 524-2436

Co-Chairs

The Pres Says...

50/50

Newsletter

Rose Lum Tam-Hoy won the 50/50 
drawing. $45 went to  Rose and $45 
went to the OLRW PAC.  

June Luncheon
We welcomed guests Susan Silva, Bernice Chong Kee and Eric Ryan. 
Eric joined our League after the luncheon. We also welcomed new mem-
bers Edna Shea, Maggie Findeison, and Kay Tompkins.

Forty three guests heard Rep. Colleen Meyer, Minority Floor Leader, speak to us at our luncheon at 
Waikiki Yacht Club on Thursday, June 5. Rep. Meyer substituted for her colleague, Rep. Lynn Finnegan 
who will speak to us in July.
					     She told us how she threw her hat into 

the political ring on the windward side, 
District 47, that encompasses a part of 
Kaneohe to Lai’e. She has maintained 
her seat through her dedication, hard 
work and concern for her constituents. 
Rep. Meyer has been targeted this year 
in her re-election campaign because she 

is an outspoken advocate of doing things 
correctly. Let’s all support her by calling a friend 
in her district or by financial support. Checks 

should be sent to: 
“Friends of Colleen Meyer”, 	 P.O. Box 680, 		

	 Kaneohe, HI 96744.

Eric Ryan gave us an update on “STOP RAIL NOW”. If you would like 
to sign their petition, please contact him at www.StopRailNow.com. The 
committee will also be in attendance at the 
upcoming 4th of July Parade in Kailua.

Condolences
to

Ethel O’Neil
on the May 18th death of her husband, Justin (Buck)

The Family of Bertha Leong
   Bertha Leong was a mother, public - school teacher , realtor and volunteer mediator. She was also a member of the 

state legislature for six years, earning the respect of people on both sides of the isle.  
Bertha passed away June 19. She is survived by her daughters Carolyn Dang and Cynthia and Patricia Leong, sons 

Jonathan and Thomas Leong, sister Ethel Ching, brother Gilbert Lau and 13 grandchildren. 
Bertha Leong was a life member of the Oahu League of Republican Women, joining in 1999.

The family will honor Bertha’s request for a private ceremony.

OLRW PAC
Our PAC fund is  currently 
just under $2500.00.  In order 
to make a real impact on our 

candidates’ campaigns we need to add as 
much as possible to our fund before Primary 
Election Day. 
 Please commit to donating $5 or $10 per 
month to help our candidates.  You can use 
the form on the next page.

Welcome
to our new member this month: Eric Ryan

Dues are Past Due
Please remember your Annual Dues for 2008. You may mail your check to our 
office or pay at our next luncheon.  The dues are only $20 a year.

Birthday Missed
Judge Ray Malloy celebrated a birthday on May 26. We wish him a belated 
HAUOLI LA HANAU!

A word from a friend

We heard from Jackie Lowe who is settling in just fine in Florida. She said the 
area is beautiful although they don’t have mountains. But a plus factor is no traf-
fic. She’s trying to get up to speed on the computer 
so she can e-mail us regularly. Her latest toy is a 
beautiful red neck parrot that talks. She’s teaching 
him to say “Peter Piper Picked a Peck of Pickled 
Peppers”. Isn’t that just like our Jackie! Jackie gen-
erously donated $150 to our League and we want to 
say a big MAHALO to her!


